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Dear  
 
Thank you for your request for information which the GLA received on 14 February 2019.  Your 
request has been dealt with under the Freedom of Information Act (2000). As previously 
discussed, the GLA is London's strategic government and does not operate in the same way as 
local councils. In London you would need to contact the Borough Councils, Westminster City 
Council and the City of London: https://www.london.gov.uk/in-my-area. The only information 
the GLA holds in scope of your request relates to the Crystal Palace National Sports Centre.  
 
Our response to your request is as follows: 
 
Could you please supply me with the following information in relation to any sports facilities with 
changing rooms which are owned or run by the council?  

 
1. Are your changing rooms and shower cubicles single-sex or mixed-sex? Do mixed-sex 

facilities have floor to ceiling doors and panels?  
 
Changing rooms and shower cubicles at the Crystal Palace NSC are all single sex, separate male 
and female changing facilities. 
 

2. Has a spy camera or similar equipment been found in any of your changing or 
showering facilities within the last three years? If so, how many of these incidents 
have been in the last 12 months? How many were found in facilities that were 
designated mixed-sex, male-only or female-only?  

 
No incidents of this nature have been reported or identified at the Crystal Palace NSC. 
 

3. Have holes been found in the cubicle doors or side panels in any of your changing or 
showering facilities within the last three years? If so, how many have been identified 
in the last 12 months? How many were found in facilities that were designated 
mixed-sex, male-only or female-only?  

 
No incidents of this nature have been reported or identified at the Crystal Palace NSC. 
 

4. How many of these incidents were reported to the police? 
 



 
 

 

No incidents of this nature have been reported or identified at the Crystal Palace NSC therefore 
there has been no reports to the Police. 
 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference at the top of this letter.  
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
Paul Robinson  
Information Governance Officer  
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  
 

https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-information/freedom-information
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